3rd May 1968 (dictated 2nd May)

PERSONAL

Miss M. L. Lynch, Q. C., Member, National Parole Board, Department of Justice, Ottawa Ontario.

Dear M. L.

It was good to talk to you this morning, and also to hear about your letter from Max. I am told that Her Ladyship is to pronounce the benediction at the end of her installation. Hugh Somers says that the programme is quite fantastic. I will endeavour to get you a copy.

Enclosed is a copy of a letter from Max referring to the name for the Law School. I am inclined to go along with the name of Ludlow since this will cause neither pleasure nor pain in view of the fact that there are no Ludlows left in New Brunswick.

With my best personal regards, I am,

Yours ever,

Colin B. Mackay President

CBM:C Encs.

P.S. Have just received the Dalhousie Newsletter from Hugh Somers and am enclosing a copy, herewith.

CBM